
INTERNATIONAL MEDICAL EDITING SERVICE, LLC 

University Of Colorado School Of Medicine 

12631 E. 17th Avenue, MS B158 

Aurora CO 80045 

May 4, 2016 

 

 

Liliana Montella, MD,  

Medical Oncology, “San Giovanni di Dio” Hospital,  
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Dear Dr. Montella: 

 

This is to certify that I, representing International Medical Editing Service LLC, have 

personally edited your paper, titled, “Hepatocellular carcinoma: Will novel targeted 

drugs really impact the future?  

 

I have edited it thoroughly for English grammar, syntax, and construction.   

 

Thank you for inviting IMES to edit your important paper.  I anticipate it will encounter 

no criticism from the referees for English grammar editing, and I look forward to it 

being published soon. 

 

Sincerely, 

William R. Brown, M.D. 

Director, International Medical Editing Service 

 


